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Friday 7th August 2020

Dear Families,

As you know, we are working towards the safe introduction of all of our children back into school beginning on Monday 7th September. Hopefully we have managed to answer any questions you may have - if you feel that there is anything that has been overlooked please contact me via email on lmcgann@twissgreen.net.

Do all the children need to return to school?
Yes, all children will be expected to return to school in September and attendance codes will be re-established. For some children, the return to school will need to be carefully supported and we aim to work in partnership with our families in order to make this possible. This may include specific risk assessments to support medical or social, emotional needs. Registration codes will return to normal and absence should only be authorised by the school and not by parents.
Will the children be expected to wear uniform?
Because we are trying ‘to get back to normal’ as much as possible, we expect children to wear full uniform except on the two days each week when they will be having PE lessons -  they can come to school in tracksuit bottoms/leggings/shorts and trainers (teachers will be in touch about this directly).

What are arrangements for the beginning and end of the day?
Following government guidelines the children will be grouped in year group ‘bubbles’.  You will be issued, via text, a time of arrival and pick up time for your child and we will, where possible, ensure that siblings’ drop off and pick up times are as close to one another as possible. These slots will be staggered by 5 minutes per group. The children in Y5 and Y6 will enter the school site by the Petersfield Garden gate or the back gate on Chiltern Road. We ask that children in YR-Y4 enter the school site by the main pedestrian gate on Twiss Green Lane or the back gate on Chiltern Road. Children in YR/Y1 and Y2 will be able to enter the school with their parents.  Children in all other year groups should be dropped off by their parents at one of the gates.  There will be staff on site supervising at the beginning and end of the day. It is important that our younger children observe Social Distancing rules whilst in the school grounds - they must stay by your side and not touch any of the equipment that might be around. (This also applies to younger siblings). Each year group will be expected to enter via the external door closest to their classroom (Year 3 will enter directly into

the classroom and Year 6 via the external door next to the Butterfly Garden).  The one way system put in place last term will continue to be used (follow the arrows!)

What will the classrooms look like?
Once in the building the children will be welcomed; they will then be asked to hang up their coats, wash their hands and go and sit in their designated place in the classroom where there will be an activity ready for them to get on with.  We will be following current Government advice regarding classroom setup: forward facing tables (two children per table), teachers teaching from the front and staff will be avoiding close contact with the children for over 15 minutes.  In addition, any additional furniture and ‘clutter’ will be eliminated. 

The children will need their reading bags and it will be useful to bring a few layers of clothes – please observe weather forecasts. Classroom windows and safe doors will be open all the time for maximum ventilation. It might feel draughty, but at the same time it can get quite warm inside on some days. We would recommend a fleece layer as well as the usual polo shirt and jumper/cardigan and a thin waterproof if you have one. 

Each child will have a tray of their own resources, pencils, crayons, a rubber and their own books etc on their table. They can keep their water bottle with them too to avoid handling one another’s. In Key Stage 2 there will be a laptop provided for pairs of children and they will be sitting in the same place as much as possible. In Reception class and Key Stage 1 there will be some continuous provision and the children will be able to move around the classroom environment.  When moving from one area to another, children will wash their hands and surfaces will be cleaned throughout the day.

What will happen at playtime?
During playtime, children will be encouraged to go to the toilet. This will be supervised by a teacher or teaching assistant on a ‘one in, one out’ basis. You might like to remind the children about flushing the toilet with a piece of tissue so that they are not touching the flush button. We will encourage the use of the urinals because the children don’t then have to touch a door or flush. Handwashing at these times will be supervised - they will be singing Happy Birthday all the way through twice – hopefully this is something that they have continued to do at home during the summer break! Play times will be staggered and each ‘bubble’ will have an allocated area on the playground.  All outdoor activities will be closely supervised to ensure that a degree of social distancing is maintained.

What will happen at lunchtime?
Packed lunches will be eaten in the classroom (lunchboxes and water bottles should be brought into school on a daily basis). A packed lunch will be provided by the school kitchen for the children in Reception, Y1 and Y2 and any children who qualify for Free School Meals. 

Lunchtimes will be staggered eg Y3 and Y4 will eat at 12 noon whilst Y5 and Y6 go out to play.  Lunchtime in Reception and Key Stage 1 will be reduced to 45 minutes in order to maintain teaching time because of the earlier than normal finish time. Children in these year groups will each have designated areas in which to play. Unfortunately, there are no plans to introduce cooked dinners during the autumn term.

What if my child feels unwell?
Should any of the children show symptoms, cough, temperature of loss of taste or smell, we will immediately remove them from the group to a designated medical area (the computer suite). The attending member of staff will then have to don full PPE whilst staying with the sick pupil. You will have to come to school immediately and take your child for testing. Schools are being given a small number of testing kits, one of which will be given to you. You will be asked to take the test at home and inform school of the outcome. If the test returns positive, then your child will need to self-isolate for 7 days and everyone in the household for 14 days. Children and staff within the class will then be asked to self-isolate for 14 days and the learning environment will be deep cleaned by the Local Authority. We would expect all staff and families to engage in the NHS Test and Trace system in order to keep our community safe.  
How will the school help my child settle back into school?
Our number one priority during the month of September will be to ensure that the children feel happy about returning to school.  We will be focusing on their mental health and well-being and ensuring that they have access to a broad and balanced curriculum (including PE, Art, Computing, Music etc).  Whilst most of our children were fully engaged in their learning during lockdown there will be some children who will need to do some ‘catching up’.  We will be doing our very best to work with you to close the gap and get the children back on track. Class teachers will be in touch in order to meet with you in the first half term to discuss findings and identify the next steps for your child.

What happens if there is a local lockdown?
You will, no doubt, be aware of localised lockdowns that have taken place in Greater Manchester, Leicester and Aberdeen as a result of increased cases of coronavirus. For schools this could mean the whole of Warrington going into lockdown, schools in Culcheth, just our school, or one class within Twiss Green. In the event of a lockdown taking place, Government guidance states that schools must have a contingency plan to ensure that the children receive the same level of learning as to that they would receive in school.  Children will have a timetable to follow with the expectation that all children engage with their learning

It is our intention to use the Seesaw app in all year groups - this proved to be extremely successful with those year groups that had access to it during lockdown.  We will be introducing Seesaw in September across the whole school for the children’s homework tasks. Staff will be taking part in Seesaw training during one of the INSET days and we will be sharing detailed guidance with you. 

It goes without saying that the information in this letter may well need to be updated before we return in September.  You will be notified by text if any further updates are being uploaded on to the school website. 

Finally, it is hard to express just how much we are looking forward to welcoming all our children back to Twiss Green in September - we have really missed you so much! Thank you for all your patience and support during this time.

Yours sincerely,

Lesley McGann
[image: image3.jpg]v

KK,
Ofsted
Outstanding

200912010
4



[image: image4.jpg]


[image: image5.jpg]oftad

Gutstanding
20062007




[image: image6.jpg]Warrington Inclusion Hub

Committed

o Inclusion
2017-18






[image: image7.jpg]Silver Award
Winner 2020,

WalE Ll

celebrating the great work
schools are doing to
! tackle bullying and
hate crime



[image: image8.jpg]Warrington Inclusion Hub

Committed

o Inclusion
2018-19



[image: image9.png]


[image: image10.png]\\ 2019/20 /}

A\ /4
\‘ J,







